Direct Certification
Good News! Both the duplicate SSID/Student District ID number issue and the “NEW Direct Certifications since your institution's last download only” has been fixed and put into production. 
For all Y2 matches, the SSID number will be “0” and the Student District ID number will be blank.
An exciting enhancement was made to the “NEW Direct Certifications since your institution's last download only” is that you will now be able to re-download all week until the following Monday updates come out.  Previously, the system only allowed one download, then the data was gone until the following week.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Coming soon!  The Child Nutrition Website will host a Direct Certification page.  The page will include the instructions for the various downloads and uploads, a listing of work-a-rounds for errors that may occur, and what the error messages mean for the OnDemand upload.
If you have suggestions of what you would like to see on the Direct Certification webpage, please email your thoughts and comments to ode.schoolnutrition@state.or.us and put “DC webpage” in the subject line.
